العام الدراسي 2020 / 2019 امتحان الفترة الدراسية الأولى الصف: السادس الإجابة في (4) صفحات

وراره العربيم الإدارة العامة لمنطقة مبارك الكبيرالتعليمية التوجيه الفني للغة الإنجليزية الزمن: ساعتان

نموذج الإجابة

الصفحة الأولى الصفحة التعبير الكتابي – التهجئة) والمفردات – الاستيعاب المقروء – القواعد ـ التعبير الكتابي – التهجئة) الدرجة الكلية : 60 درجة)

(60 MARKS) I . READING (30 MARKS) A- VOCABULARY (14 MARKS)

14

1. I would really like to visit a chocolate because I love chocolate. b) browser a) iceberg c) factory d) certificate After waiting for two months, my father gave me a new smart phone. a) carefully b) finally c) soundly d) hastily Ahmad likes to buy furniture. a) poisonous b) frightened d) old-fashioned c) exhausted Noura bought a beautiful scarf cotton for her friend. a) moved to b) made of c) passed away d) took out b) Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: $(4 \times 1\frac{1}{2} = 6 \text{ Marks})$

[trouble - own - background - sink - hit]

- 5. A small red car **hit** the man on the street.
- 6. The weather was stormy, so the ship began to **sink** in the sea.
- 7. There are many trees in the **background** of the picture.
- 8. We must try to help people who are in **trouble**.

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية ـ الصف السادس الفترة الدراسية الأولى ـ 2020 / 2019 ـ الصفحة 2

B- READING COMPREHENSION (16Marks) Read the following text carefully, then answer the questions below:

16

A robot is a special invention. It can walk and talk. It follows orders from a computer. It does not make mistakes. Robots do not get tired or bored. They can work all the day in different places without money or food. Scientists in Japan built a" friendly robot". **They** made it to help and serve people in a caring and clever way. It looks like a man. It has got two eyes that could **recognise** faces. It knows about 10,000 words and can use them to talk to people about the weather and other subjects. It can help you at home. Also, it can send emails and messages.

Robots are everywhere. There are many kinds of them. People use robots to do hard work quickly. Some robots are used to work in dangerous places to keep people safe. Spacemen also send robots to far planets to collect information about space. Robots are also found in planes to help the pilots during the flights. Robots are useful but they are not smart enough as people.

a) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and d: $(6 \times 2 = 12 \text{ Marks})$

a) c)	Space and Spacemen People in Japan	,	The Fastest Robot A Wonderful Invention
10. Wha	at is the meaning of the underlined word '	'rec	ognise "in the 1st paragraph?
a)	walk	b)	know
c)	change	d)	help
ŕ		,	•

- 11. The underlined word " **They** " in the 1^{st} paragraph refers to:
 - a) mistakes

b) places

c) scientists

- d) orders
- 12. What is the difference between people and robots?
 - a) Robots can walk.

9. What is the best title for the text?

b) Robots help people.

c) Robots can talk.

d) Robots do not get tired.

امتحان اللغم الانجليزيم الصف السادس الفترة الدراسيم الأولى . 2020 / 2019 . الصفحم 3

- 13. According to the text, which of the following statements is **TRUE**?
 - a) Robots need food.

b) Robots can be used at home.

c) Robots are dangerous.

- d) Robots are used only in Japan
- 14. What is the writer's purpose of writing this text?
 - a) To show us how to use robots.
- b) To list some great inventions.
- c) To advise us to visit Japan.
- d) To tell us about the uses of robots.

b) Answer the following questions: $(2 \times 2 = 4 \text{ Marks})$

15. Why do spacemen use robots?

Spacemen also send robots to far planets to collect information about space.

16. What can a robot do?

It can help and serve people in a caring and intelligent way/It can recognise faces and use sounds / It knows about 10,000 words and can use them to talk to people about the weather and other subjects/ It helps at home and it can send emails and messages.

any reasonable answer from the text is accepted II . WRITING (30 Marks) A) GRAMMAR (12 Marks)

12

- a) Choose the correct answer between brackets: $(4 \times 2 = 8 \text{ Marks})$
 - 17- Nasser likes (walks / walking / walked) and running on the beach. Yesterday, while he (is running / runs / was running) he fell down and broke his leg. A doctor (x-rays / x-rayed / will x-ray) his leg and gave him medicine. The doctor said to him " If you have rest, you (will get / were getting / got) well soon

b) Do as required between brackets: $(2 \times 2 = 4 \text{ Marks})$

18. Ali finished his homework at 8 o'clock.

(Ask a question)

When did Ali finish his homework? / What did Ali finish at 8 o'clock? / Who finished his homework at 8 o'clock? What did Ali do at 8 o'clock?

19. Amal used to work in a bank in the past.

(Make negative)

Amal did not use to work in a bank in the past.

B) Writing (14 Marks)

Write on the following topic

14

"Water is the secret of life, so we should do our best to save it"

Plan and write **a paragraph** of not less than [6 sentences] about (the importance of water)

The following guide words may help you:

(important / drinking / plants / use / carefully / waste)

Rubrics	Plan	Exposition of ideas and coherence	Number of sentences	Format	Grammar	Spelling	Handwriting	punctuation	Total
	2	6	1	1	1	1	1	1	14
Off point topics receive zero									

C) Spelling: (4 Marks)

Re write the following words correctly: $(4 \times 1 = 4 \text{ Marks})$

20. My parents always help me when I have a prolbem.	(problem)
21. My uncle is building a <u>mdoel</u> of a modern car.	(model)
22. I was worired about my brother because he came home late.	(worried)
23. Start your exercise slwoly to build a strong body.	(slowly)

نهاية الأسئلة *تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح*